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Minutes of Meeting
November 13, 2019
Chair Paul Thompson opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. Also attending was Board Member Bill Gianacoples, Board Member Dana Shuttleworth, Health Agent, Deborah Rogers, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.
80 West Main Street. – Jim Scanlon, PE requested the following variances:  1.) A Minimum of 2 deep hole observations shall be performed in the presence of authority required, 1 deep hole in primary area provided.  2.) 10’ setback between soil absorption system and property line required to 6’ provided.  3.)  10’ setback between septic tank and property line required to 5’ provided.  4.) 4’ to estimated seasonal groundwater required 3’ provided with waterloo biofilter.  5.)  Leach field reduction 50% with waterloo biofilter.  Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth, to accept the variances as written.   Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
14 Meadowview Road – The Homeowner Sean Manion, and his Representative, Professional Engineer Philip Cordeiro, who requested the following variances:  1.)  Required Septic Tank Capacity compartment #1 200% design flow= 990 gallons, provided 1,500 gallon (min. required per 310 CMR 15.223) single compartment concrete Tank 2.) Required Long Term acceptance rate per 310 CMR 15.242 = 669 S.F. (No garbage grinder) provided Leaching bed total area = 670 S.F.  Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth, to accept the variances as written upon continuous Deb Rogers talks to MA DEP to determine if the variances requested are allowable, Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
Follow-up:

68 LAKESHORE DR. – Deb Rogers explained to the Board that Infiltrator Company has offered to inspect the leach field to determine what has caused a premature failure of this system. The septic leach field started showing hydraulic failure at five years old. This inspection will possibly cause the septic system to be installed after the season closes on December 15, 2019. Deb Rogers is requesting that the Board allow this septic system to be installed after the season cutoff date because of this circumstance. Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth, to allow 68 Lakeshore Dr. to install septic system beyond the Dec. 15th deadline.  Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
Deb Rogers explained to the board, she went on a site walk with MA DEP at the landfill and the drainage swale needs to be cleaned out.  Th Board of Health will need to get some bids to have it in our budget next year.
Meeting Adjourned:  10:20 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon
_______________________






______________________
Paul Thompson- Chairman






Dana Shuttleworth- Clerk
_____________________
Bill Gianocoples - Member
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